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Chairman’s Report for 2018-19 Season  

Welcome to the 2018/19 edition of our League’s Top 
Spin attack document, where you can find out about 
all the varied work undertaken by your league 
Committee members. This includes reports on the 
two major tournaments, the Fairbank Cup and Closed 
Championships, and the status of our financial health 
together with confirmation of the final League 
positions across the three Divisions. Also included is a 
section on the Junior League, so important in 
developing the young players of tomorrow, and 
introducing them to competitive play.  

Given this report forms an important part of the 
Annual General Meeting, in providing updates to the 
League members, I want to thank all the Committee 
members for their contribution to this document, 
and for their ongoing commitment throughout the 
year to the running of the League and associated 
competitions.  

Some of you know that several of the Executive 
Officers and Sub-Committee members have 
supported their Clubs and the Chalfonts and District 
League for many, many years, and our thanks and 
gratitude should go out to them for their sheer 
energy and enthusiasm. To illustrate that, it was 
particularly pleasing to see Richard Cottle awarded in 
October, his Silver Plaque for 25 years of service to 
the Denham Table Tennis Club.  

Volunteering in small ways can significantly 
contribute to the success of the League and events – 
if you can provide a couple of hours every so often 
then let us know…whether its promoting the League 
on social media, or helping out at tournaments… 

We are again this year awarding at the AGM the “Bob 
Baines Award” – an award that recognises the many 
qualities that Bob had and the values that he showed. 
This year’s recipient has supported the League in 
many different ways over the years, and his 
contribution and engagement should be rightly 
recognised.      

 

 

 

 

 

 

Following the turn of the year, the remaining part of 
the season has simply raced by. It was brilliant to see 
the re-emergence and success of the Closed 
Championships with so many entrants across the 
Divisions getting involved, and enjoying the new 
format.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

Of equal note was the resurgence of Rickmansworth 
Table Tennis Club, who having re-joined the League 
in Division Two this year, stormed to success in 
winning the divisional title. 

We have continued to see some truly compelling and 
competitive table tennis across the Divisions this 
year, as the results shown at the back of this report 
illustrate. Congratulations to everyone on the 
standard of play this season, and the spirit in which 
this year’s league has been conducted. Well done to 
all players – hopefully you all enjoyed it! 

Our journey into embracing the digital age has 
continued with further investment into the Facebook 
page, where we have begun to see the level of traffic 
on to the site increase, and enquiries about table 
tennis in our location increase.  

www.facebook.com/chalfontsttleague  

The recent announcement by Table Tennis England 
that the TT365 platform will no longer be used going 
forward (for the 19/20 season) does raise the level of 
uncertainty. The Committee have discussed and 
agreed that we should put forward our League on to 
the trial over the next few months of its replacement, 
and we will advise the status of that at the AGM (if 
further details are known).  

Over the last few editions of Top Spin Attack we have 
talked about three key aims, all of which I am pleased 
to say that the Committee has moved further 
forward on, and I hope you can see the evidence of 
this in the various reports included. To remind you of 
those aims: 

http://www.tabletennis365/chalfonts
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 Encourage further participation and 
enjoyment through new competition 
formats  

 Further development of the League 
structure with regards the number of 
teams in each Division, ensuring that each 
Division maintains a strong competitive 
edge 

 Continue the expansion and development 
of our Junior League and Junior members, 
drawing on the support (financial and 
operational) of both League and County 

The specific progress against these aims is contained 
in the General Secretaries Report. As always there is 

still much more that can be achieved, but the pace 
and scope of that progress can only be made with 
your continued help. 

Please do read all the reports in the document, and 
as always please let us know your thoughts, 
suggestions and recommendations.  

Have a fantastic summer and I look forward to 
seeing you at the AGM on the 13

th
 May, and at the 

start of next season.  

 

Nigel Naylor-Smith 
Chairman  

 

 

As we promote our league further, watch out for more of these flyers 

being circulated in to local communities and on Facebook / 

Twitter….we need to continue to build up our league and player 

network….. 
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Fairbank Cup Results - 2018-19 Season 

Round 1:     Quarter-Finals:  
Denham Village B vs Ickenham   3-5 Hillingdon A vs Denham Village H  W/O 
Hillingdon B vs Hillingdon A  2-5 Chalfont E vs Chalfont A   4-5  
Denham Village C vs Denham Village H 0-5 Denham Village D vs Chalfont C  5-0 
Denham Village F vs Denham Village A 5-0 Rickmansworth A vs Denham Village G 1-5 
       
       
 

 
Round 2:     Semi-Finals: 
Ickenham vs Hillingdon A   1-5 Hillingdon A vs Chalfont A   0-5 
Denham Village H vs Denham Village F 5-2 Denham Village D vs Denham Village G 1-5 
Chalfont E vs Brunel A   5-4 
Chalfont A vs Denham Village E  5-0 
Denham Village D vs Chalfont B  5-2  

Rickmansworth A vs St Josephs   5-3 Final: 
Chalfont D vs Denham Village G  0-5 Chalfont A vs Denham Village G 1-5 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Winners: Chris Elmer, Nicholas Carter, 
Teddy Parkes  

(Denham Village G) 

 

Runners Up: Chris Lee, Mark Croucher, 
Steve Whitehurst 

(Chalfont A) 

 

http://www.tabletennis365/chalfonts
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Closed Championship - 2018-19 Season 

 

We were delighted to be able to host the Closed Championships this year, following the 
difficult decision to cancel them last year due to poor entry levels. A key objective from the 
League Committee this year was to drive up participation from players across all three 
Divisions, to gain traction and momentum back with the Championship, even if that meant 
sacrificing some of the more traditional events, and introduce more relevant competitions.  
 
…..and so on March 17

th
 at Hillingdon Table Tennis Club (Oak Wood School), a huge entry of 

over 30 players descended to play over 140 matches in one afternoon across 12 table tennis 
tables. The format was simple and designed to ensure that all players played a minimum 
number of matches; gained enjoyment from the event (although competitive!) and reduce 
the normal wait time for the next match.  
 
Play kicked off, under the watchful eye of Tournament Referee James Johnson, with a brand 
new event, the Divisional Singles, across all three divisions. Each player in their divisional pool 
played every other player across 3 sets, with the top two players fighting it out for the title of 
Division Champion. After a couple of hours and some very closely fought and competitive 
matches, and with one Division even requiring a count back to identify the result, the winners 
and runners up emerged. Congratulations to all those who pictured on the next page! 
 
With three hours of play remaining it was on to the Handicap Singles – another new event for 
the Championship – played as a straight one set knockout – whoever reached 21 points first 
won!! A great chance for those players from Division 2 and 3 to take on and beat players from 
the 1

st
 Division….and so it proved with many scalps being taken and a number of single point 

shoot outs. One player however stood out during the Handicap Singles, and so it proved that 
Luke Shelbourn-Frost took home the trophy.  
 
With the Tournament in full flow, the Doubles and Men’s Singles event kicked off, with again 
some great table tennis being played and tremendous competitive spirit. Many games went 
to five sets in the Singles events as the standard ratcheted up across the later rounds. Players 
from Hillingdon TT club again came to the fore with Krisztian Bonsar winning the Doubles 
Final with Nigel Wong and reaching the Men’s Singles Final where he came up against Geoff 
Grange. Due to the event running out of time at the Hillingdon venue, the Men’s Singles Final 
was played on the same night as the Fairbank Cup semi-final. After a terrific match full of high 
class table tennis, Krisztian edged through to win 3-1 in sets. 
 
Just a couple of thanks to finish this report off with – firstly to the Championship Sub- 
Committee (Stefan, James, Hazel, Derek, Nigel) who planned this exciting new event – a really 
great job – we have had lots of players expressing their appreciation for the new format (see 
right), and the amount of table tennis they got to play……please keep the feedback and ideas 
for improvement coming in. If you feel you could help out next year, please let one of the 
Committee know. Secondly, to all the players from across the League who supported the 
event – thank you so much for entering, your energy, positivity and commitment to the 
afternoon – the event was played in wonderful spirit.  
 
….and finally huge thanks to Oak Wood School and Hillingdon Table Tennis Club (Steve Keyes) 
for the use of the Hall and the facilities – simply perfect for the Championship this year. 
 

                
Nigel Naylor-Smith 

        General Secretary  
 

   
Our huge thanks to Hillingdon TT 
Club and Oak Wood School for 
hosting our Championship 

 

“It was a fantastic 

tournament, a 

refreshingly different 

format and not too 

long just sitting 

around like you get in 

other 

championships….” 

“…the way all 

your hard work came 

together and how you 

made it so enjoyable 

….you have a hit on 

your hands….” 

“I thought that 

the ideas for shorter 

games and the rapid 

progression on to the 

next match worked 

very well!” 

http://www.tabletennis365/chalfonts
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Closed Championship Results - 2018-19 Season 

 

Men’s Singles        
Winner:   Krisztian Bondar      
Runner Up: Geoff Grange    

 
 
 
 
 
 

Handicap Singles 
Winner:  Luke Shelbourn-Frost  
Runner Up: Jason Lu 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Division 1 Singles 
Winner:  Krisztian Bondar 
Runner Up: Luke Shelbourn-Frost        

 
 
      
 
 
 

Division 2 Singles 
Winner:  Harry Van der Zwart 
Runner Up: Cefyn Jones       
 
 
 
 
 
 

Division 3 Singles 
Winner:  Teddy Parkes 
Runner Up: Nicholas Carter 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Doubles        
Winners: Krisztian Bondar, Nigel Wong    
Runners Up: Nigel Naylor-Smith,  

Gerry Hawkins    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

    
 

http://www.tabletennis365/chalfonts
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Fairbank Cup Competition 

The Fairbank Cup this season saw the youngsters of Denham Village G triumphant over the experience of Chalfont A, in 
a very competitive hard fought final, with some truly inspiring table tennis being played. Whilst the score line in 
matches might not indicate it (5-1), many of the sets were close, and some matches could have gone either way.  

Commiserations to the Chalfont A team comprised of Steve Whitehurst, Chris Lee and Mark Croucher. A great effort 
made against some very consistent and inspired play from the opposition.  

Many congratulations go to the winning team of Ted Parkes, Chris Elmer, and Nicholas Carter. Congratulations to 
Nicholas for being on the winning team for the second year running!  

The Cup ran quite successfully this year with only one team having to concede during the tournament. This year did 
throw up some challenges around handicap regulations, the subject of which will be explored at the AGM and before 
the start of next season’s competition by the League Committee. Where clarity is required then we will amend the 
competition regulations, and ensure communication is widely made. 

Back to the tournament itself, this kicked off in the first week of January with the last 3 years winners being knocked out 
in the 1

st
 round – both Denham Village A and B teams losing to Denham Village F and Ickenham respectively. Round 2 

saw some very tight matches with three matches going to either 5-3 or 5-4. The semi-finals comprised two Denham 
teams, together with Hillingdon A and Chalfont A, with Chalfont A and Denham Village G winning through to contest the 
final held on the 17th April.  

Lastly, my thanks to all the team captains for getting the matches played on time, and for those who have assisted me in 
running the Fairbank Cup this year.  

David Morgan 
Fairbank Cup Officer 

 Junior League Competition 

I again ran four days of Saturday matches with our junior league. 
It's aimed at the developing players that will hopefully transition into the senior league 
over the next few years. 
 
Each season we hold four afternoons of competition and the venues are shared out 
between the clubs. All the young players thoroughly enjoyed the matches. 
We started out with our first Division of six teams- two from Denham Village, two from 
Hillingdon TT club and two from Chalfont St Peter Academy. 
 
We did not get the entry from Reach TT club this year as their coach Roger Close told 
us that he was unable to secure the venue to continue his youth program so that was a 
great shame. Another blow was Hillingdon were not able to attend the final session, as 
their leader Steve Keyes had left the club - he has done a great job the last couple of 
years in bringing his junior players to compete in our league - he'll be sorely missed by 
all and we wish him all the best for the future.  
 
 

Division One had a rather broad standard of play, with the Denham Demons already 
playing in our senior league. There were some thrilling matches, one of them in fact 
the last game of the season where the much improved Edward from CSP Killers was 
taken all the way to the wire and just pipped at the post by 9 year old Aiden from the 
Dynamo’s, 12/10 in the deciding set. 
 
Although they didn’t get many points on the board the girls ’superstars’ team did a 
great job in competing in this division, and have gained some valuable match 
experience. Their team of Alice, Poppy, Bella and Clarissa were also commended for 

http://www.tabletennis365/chalfonts
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being the most improved players from the division. It was great to see the spirit in 
which our junior players competed, there was a good-sportsmanship feeling that ran 
through the season.  
 

Division Two was a little bit more informal as we’ve had different teams on each day; 
we were also pleased to welcome a team from Oakwood School to one of our sessions. 
But at the top of the division the CSP academy’s teams of 'Allstars' and ‘champions' 
were hot on the heels of the Denham entries of the ‘dodgers’ and the ‘dragons’.   
 
The CSP players have been making great improvements thanks to the sterling work 
carried out by Joseph Underwood and his coaching sessions for juniors at the school, 
they also got through to the finals in the National School competitions. We had a nice 
surprise as CSP were accompanied by their ex-headmaster John Underwood on one of 
the league afternoons. John was an inspiration for many years at the CSP Academy and 
has left a great legacy that his son Joseph is carrying on. 

                    
 

 Richard Cottle 
Development Officer 

Results from the Junior League Competition 

JUNIOR LEAGUE DIVISION ONE   

 Points Played 

Denham Demons 28 6 

Hillingdon Hurricanes 21 5 

Denham Dynamo’s              18 6 

CSP Killers 17 6 

Hillingdon Heroes 9 5 

CSP Superstars 6 6 

 

JUNIOR LEAGUE DIVISION TWO 

 Position 

Denham Dragons 1 

Denham Dodgers 2 

CSP Champions              3 

CSP Allstars 4 

Hillingdon Hitters 5 

Oakwood School 6 

 

 

 

http://www.tabletennis365/chalfonts
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Match Secretary’s Report  

It has been another very successful year for the League. 

As well as the very high standards throughout the 
Divisions, and some extremely competitive leagues, the 
matches have again been conducted in the true 
sportsmanship we have come to expect from our 
players. It was particularly pleasing this season to 
welcome back to our League, Rickmansworth Table 
Tennis Club, with a team in Division 2.  
 
League Update/Status 

Following normal discussions at our Club Secretary’s 
Meeting back in the early summer, our League 
continued with the three Division structure for the 
2018/19 season.  

There were 20 teams totalling 109 players. This gave 
rise to 174 matches in total across the Divisions, of 
which, only five (3%) matches were conceded.  

In Division 1, four of the teams played out an extremely 
competitive fight for the title (Chalfont A, Hillingdon A, 
Denham A & Denham B). Denham A ended up pulling 
away in the last few weeks to take home the honours, 
and only 8 points separated the next three teams.   

In Division 2, the title went to the returning 
Rickmansworth Table Tennis Club, who romped away 
from the chasing pack, the three Chalfont teams taking 
2

nd
 to 4

th
 places.  We look forward to seeing whether 

Rickmansworth play up next season into Division 1.  

Division 3 saw the tightest of all finishes, coming down 
to the last match. Both Brunel B and Denham Village G 
ended up tying on the number of points, but Brunel B 
came first having one more set win. It really could not 
have been any closer! 

Moving from a team performance to an individual lens, 
many congratulations go to the following players who 
played more than 60% of the League matches and were 
in the top 2 player averages: 

 

- Division 1: Nick Lee (Chalfont A), and Yanu 
Aurelian (Denham Village A)  

- Division 2: Shashin Shah (Rickmansworth A) 
and Dave Hales (Chalfont C) 

- Division 3: Giles Young (St Josephs) and Ed 
Lawrie (Brunel B)  
 

In summary, this has again been a very successful and 
enjoyable season with a good standard achieved 
throughout all the Divisions, providing some very 
competitive table tennis, and close matches.   

Finally, my thanks as always to the Team Captains and 
Club Secretaries for all their support this season, for 
keeping all the matches ticking over and for submitting 
the scorecards in to me on time (97% electronically!) – 
it has enabled us to keep the League on track without 
issue.  

 
I wish you all a fantastic summer break and look 
forward to seeing you at the Club Secretaries meeting 
or the start of next season. 

 

Hazel Williamson 
Match Secretary
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General Secretary’s Report 

As mentioned in the Chairman’s Report, there were 
three ongoing aims for us as a Committee to focus on: 

 Encourage further participation and 
enjoyment through new competition formats 

 Develop further  the League structure with 
regards the number of teams in each Division, 
ensuring that each Division maintains a strong 
competitive edge 

 Continue the expansion and development of 
our Junior League and Junior members, 
drawing on the support (financial and 
operational) of both League and County 

My belief is that we continued to progress well against 
these aims. The Closed Championship in March, with its 
restructured format and timescale were great 
reminders of how it’s possible to mix camaraderie with 
competition, and extend the Championship out to a 
wider reach of players.  

Similarly, the continuation of the three-tiered divisional 
structure has maintained the competitive edge; with 
one Divisional Title (Division 3) being decided by a 
countback on sets won. The ongoing success of our 
juniors through the Junior League programme 
continues to uncover and develop exciting talent. As 
always, thanks go to all those people who have been 
involved with promoting these three aims. 

I do firmly believe we need to add a 4
th

 aim to the list 
and that of diversity. I was particularly struck this 
season by the lack of ladies participating in the League 
and the Closed Championship, and the resultant 
cancellation of the Ladies Singles event. It feels right 
that we should focus further time on identifying and 
taking actions to redress this position.  

We continued this year with the adoption of the ETTA 
Safeguarding Policy to ensure we have the right focus 
and good practice in regards the welfare of children 
and vulnerable members of society, and secondly also 
obtained specific agreements from Clubs on the 
provision of personal data (GDPR regulations).   

As always, I would like to thank all of my fellow 
Committee members for their continued support and 
commitment in attending, and contributing to so many 
of our monthly meetings. There is always much to 
discuss, plan and execute, and their commitment 
ensures the smooth running of the League. Special 
thanks to Hazel and her husband for hosting us so well 
every month.  

We do have two ongoing vacancies on the Committee -  
if there are any players or parents of players who can 
spare a couple of hours every month to support or join 

the remaining Committee with regards to managing 
our publicity or Closed Championships, then you are 
most welcome…please let any of us know.    

Reflecting back on the positive changes that we have 
made this season: 

 Financial management –  a small surplus was 
achieved this year (see Treasurer report) 

 Closed Championship reformat – great 
feedback received (see report) 

 Continued transparency – all Committee 
minutes published  

 Continued focus on Junior development 

o Via the Junior League (see report) 

 Continued participation in the Inter-League 
Tournament over in Aylesbury 

 Continued investment in digital platforms: 

o Facebook page for our Table Tennis 
League 

Next season we will also explore self-entry of score 
cards in to the league management platform 
depending on the outcome of Table Tennis England 
discussions on TT365 or its alternative. This will 
significantly reduce the burden on the Match 
Secretary! 

I am sure the above list is not exhaustive, but does 
demonstrate how our league continues to move 
forward across all areas of playing, management and 
administration.  

As per the league rules the Executive Committee 
continued to meet regularly during the playing season 
to administer the affairs of the league, and govern the 
league subject to the annual General Meeting.   

This administration covers liaising with Table Tennis 
England and Bucks County Table Tennis Association; 
ensuring the health of our finances; structuring the 
playing schedule of the three divisions; administering 
TT365 with all match results, rules, forms, minutes; 
organising the tournaments; supporting the 
development of players and clubs; and driving the right 
culture within the league, such that playing is 
enjoyable, sociable, competitive, and undertaken in the 
right spirit.  

As always, many thanks to all players, Club Secretaries 

and Team Captains for their great support to the 

Chalfonts and District league during the season. 

              
Nigel Naylor-Smith  

General Secretary 
  

http://www.tabletennis365/chalfonts
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Development Officer’s Report 

I have been happy taking on this role as league development officer since I was asked back in 2012 by our dear old 
friend and chairman Bob Baines,  I have also I've also agreed to carry on next season but I think I will hand over to 
somebody else after that. 
 
As well as running the Denham village table tennis club and coaching the kids there, a lot of extra time has been spent 
this last season in organising a brand new St Joseph's team and also assisting with the Brunel club and teams.  It was a 
shame that at the end of the previous season the St Joseph's players decided to hang up their bats, so rather than lose 
that venue and club identity I shuffled some Denham juniors over to St Joseph’s and after a bit of arm twisting, one of 
our dads Gerald McGrath bravely took on the captain's role there - thanks Gerald and good job !  It was also great to 
welcome one of our old juniors back, Giles Young, now a young Dad, who started as a lad with us many years ago. 
 
So what with organising league clubs, teams and running the junior league I’m sorry to say there’s not been much time 
for 'league development’  as such.  I have tried to make strides over the last few years to identify any possible new clubs 
we could attract into our league, there have been some pockets of interest but these have generally been people who 
‘play for fun’ and once I mention individual membership / team registration / home venue / weekly league matches 
they often get put off.  However individual players are often identified and always made welcome to the league and 
slotted into teams where appropriate.  
 
We held a couple more adult coaching sessions with super guest coach Eli Baraty which went very well, apart from 
where we all tried to return Eli’s serves ! I plan to run another of those sessions before next season, details to be 
announced. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our junior league sessions went very well (more details in this Top Spin Attack) but two pieces of bad news - first the 
‘Reach TT Club’ did not enter as their coach Roger Close was unable to carry on running their junior club, and then we 
were sad to hear that Steve Keyes had left the Hillingdon club and so they were unable to attend our last session.  
 
We have recently heard of great strides forward in English table tennis, one of them being Liam Pitchford currently 
ranked at World number 15, but even that doesn't seem to help the dwindling numbers in local leagues up-and-down 
the country.  I'm sure those of us of a certain age (!) will remember many leagues having 12 or so divisions, I don't think 
there is an easy fix as such but I am glad that our Chalfonts league is going strong and I'm sure if we all keep up our 
enthusiasm levels up we can make it even stronger over the next few years. So please do spread the word and put any 
interested parties in touch with us, and as always let me know if you’d be keen to offer some help in the smooth 
running of our table tennis league. 

             
           Richard Cottle 

           Development Officer 

http://www.tabletennis365/chalfonts
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Bucks County Table Tennis Representative’s Report 

Meetings are scheduled to take place on the first Friday 

of the month - please advise me of any issues or items 

you wish to raise as far in advance as possible. I outline 

below some of the issues that have been discussed in 

the past year:- 

1. The National scene - as previously reported 

last year’s national review recommended the 

setting up of a Membership Advisory Panel.  

Its purpose is to represent all aspects of the 

game and advise the Board of TTE, and the 

AGM on July 17
th 

2018 endorsed this. The 

group members have now been appointed, 

covering a range of interests e.g. Counties, 

Clubs, Education, Gender etc. 

To try to enhance involvement/democracy in 

the sport there are discussions currently about 

altering Voting rights to include more 

people/clubs.  Watch this space! 

NB Leagues are still seen as the backbone of 

table tennis in this country. 

2. Website - Chairman Brian Whitehead 

(Aylesbury) has now set up the County website 

which you can access on 

www.tabletennis365.com/Buckinghamshire. 

Please have a look when you can. 

3. Inter League Competition – Held in Aylesbury 

again on November 25
th

 2018 and once again 

High Wycombe A topped the first division 

unbeaten. 

The good news is that our Chalfonts team improved on 

their 2017 showing (3
rd

), moving up to a very creditable 

2
nd

 place in a very competitive 2
nd

 division.  

Congratulations to our team of Nigel Naylor-Smith, 

Nigel Wong and our star performer Yanu Aurelian who 

won 8 of his 9 matches. For your Diary – 2019 Inter – 

League is on November 24
th, 

same Aylesbury venue.  

Please contact Nigel N-S if you fancy having a shot at 

some of the best players in Bucks.  

4. County Championships – the Cadets won their 

division as did the seniors and the Veterans. 

Ron Hedley is hoping to enter two over 60’s teams next 

season so anyone interested in supporting the county 

in this way please contact Ron Hedley on 

rjhatters@yahoo.co.uk 

5. Bucks Closed Championships – December 1
st

 

2018 

Veterans Events- over 40’s men’s singles 

winner Dave Croucher.  Over 40’s ladies 

singles winner Mary Heffernan.  Dave 

Croucher and Tim Cheek won the Doubles.  

Over 60’s – Dave Wackrill beat Mike Atkinson 

in the battle of the Defenders! 

Other Doubles – Rob Hansell and Dave 

Croucher beat Shae Thacker and William 

Fricker – “much of the play was awe – 

inspiring”.  Rob Hansell and MaryHeffernan 

won the mixed doubles. 

Singles – Ladies’ winner Mary Heffernan.  

Men’s won by Robert Hansell for the sixth 

time, approaching Ian Musk’s record of 7 wins.  

Consolation Final – Laurence Pennant – Jones. 

Please consider entering next season. 

6. Umpires - I make my annual plea for anyone 

who may, for example be coming to the end of 

their playing days to consider training as an 

umpire. 

7. AGM – the 2019 County AGM will be held on 

Friday June 7
th

, venue to be confirmed. Please 

email me for details if interested in attending. 

8. Condolences at the passing of Brian Spencer a 

stalwart member of the county committee. 

9. Minutes – the minutes of our meetings are 

emailed to myself and to Nigel our General 

Secretary and can be forwarded to anyone 

interested. 

10. Comments/feedback – please don’t hesitate to 

contact me if you have any comments or 

questions or want me to table any information 

to the committee.  You can email me on 

dereknmarnie@hotmail.com. 

 

Derek Hughes 
County Representative

  

BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY 
TABLE TENNIS ASSOCIATION 

http://www.tabletennis365/chalfonts
http://www.tabletennis365.com/Buckinghamshire
mailto:dereknmarnie@hotmail.com
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Treasurer’s Report – 2018-19 Season 
 
 

 
 

Financial Summary: 
1. Financially the League finished the year 2018/2019 with a surplus of £79.28 compared to the previous year, 
which closed with a deficit of £53.53. 
2. The League would like to thank James Johnson for sponsoring the 2019 Championships and the 2019 
Newsletter and Johnson's Group, Bribar, Robert Stephens and Bullseye for placing adverts in the 2018/19 
Handbook. 
3. The League would also like to thank Nigel Naylor-Smith, Derek Hughes, Richard Cottle and Chris Lee for 
their financial support in purchasing four Closed Championship trophies. 
3. The Committee is proposing to leave the League's team and player registration fees unchanged for the 
forthcoming season 2019/2020. 

 
Stefan Koenig 
Treasurer   

Analysis of Income and Expenditure
2018-19 2017-18

Income Expenditure Balance Income Expenditure Balance

Senior League

Team & Player Subscriptions 718.80 656.52

BCTTA  Affiliation Fees 66.40 59.76

Trophies & Engraving 190.09 217.62

Engraving of Cups (Provision) 45.00

Scorecards & Distribution 30.00 28.77

Inter-League Fees 27.50 27.50

Hire of Hall for Club Secretaries' Meeting 25.00

Profit from Social Tournament 32.50

Entry Fees for Social Tournament 65.00

Hire of Hall for Social Tournament 392.31 150.00 212.87

Junior & Senior Closed Championships

Entry Fees 310.00

Trophies & Engraving 122.79

Engarving of Cups (Provision) 30.00

Hire of Hall - Championships 248.00

Sponsorship 200.00

Expenses 38.78 70.43

League Handbook & Rules Sheet

Advertising 200.00 200.00

Editing, Printing & Distribution 144.00 56.00 144.00 56.00

Fairbank Cup

Trophies & Engraving 49.12 75.02

Engraving of Cup (Provision) 15.00

Hire of Hall 39.00 40.00

Refreshments 14.00 -117.12 -115.02

Newsletter

Sponsorship 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00

AGM

Hire of Hall (Provision) 60.00 60.00

Refreshments (Provision) 100.00 -160.00 50.00 -110.00

Other

Wreath - Ken Marshall (Less Contributions) 40.00

Engraving of Bob Baines Award (Provision) 15.00

TT365 - Website Hosting Fee 39.24 23.76

Contribution to Club Table 100.00 -194.24 -23.76

Total 1511.30 1413.92 97.38 971.52 901.43 70.09

Cash Statement Year 2018/2019
Represented by

Opening balance 1,539.12 Cash at Bank 1,883.40

Correction of provision made in 17-18 statement -18.10 Sundry Provision -265.00

2018-19 Income 1,511.30 Sundry Creditors

2018-19 Expenditure -1,413.92

Total 1,618.40 Total 1,618.40

Prepared by Stefan Koenig    

Treasurer

http://www.tabletennis365/chalfonts
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Final Player Averages – 2018-19 Season 

Congratulations to all players who played in the League this season, and especially those below who played in more 
than 60% of the matches and were in the top seven to eight player averages for their Division:   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Individual Averages > Winter 2018-19 > Division One

Player Team Played Won % Win

Nick Lee Chalfont A 31 27 87.10%

Yanu Aurelian Denham Village A 30 26 86.67%

Mark Croucher Chalfont A 31 20 64.52%

Gerald Hawkins Denham Village B 41 26 63.41%

Steve Leven Denham Village B 29 17 58.62%

Nigel Naylor-Smith Denham Village B 33 19 57.58%

Luke Shelbourn-Frost Hillingdon A 25 14 56.00%

Individual Averages > Winter 2018-19 > Division Two

Player Team Played Won % Win

Shashin Shah Rickmansworth A 49 47 95.92%

Dave Hales Chalfont C 48 43 89.58%

David Morgan Chalfont D 43 32 74.42%

Ian Skeldon Chalfont D 44 32 72.73%

Barry Ferguson Chalfont C 43 26 60.47%

Jason Lu Hillingdon B 51 30 58.82%

Marc Van Der Zwart Chalfont E 53 31 58.49%

Individual Averages > Winter 2018-19 > Division Three

Player Team Played Won % Win

Giles Young St Josephs 24 23 95.83%

Ed Lawrie Brunel B 35 31 88.57%

Niko Ferdinandov Brunel B 32 28 87.50%

Cosmin Cojocaru Brunel B 38 30 78.95%

Christopher Elmer Denham Village G 37 28 75.68%

Ted Parkes Denham Village G 38 28 73.68%

Nathan McDonagh Denham Village F 29 21 72.41%

Nicholas Carter Denham Village G 35 23 65.71%

http://www.tabletennis365/chalfonts
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Final League Tables – 2018-19 Season  

Congratulations to all the teams for a great season – well played, and we hope you enjoyed the social and competitive 
nature of the League.  – Final positions for each of the three Divisions are shown below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tables > Winter 2018-19 > Division One

# Team P W D L Points

1 Denham Village A 15 12 1 2 103

2 Denham Village B 15 7 6 2 90

3 Chalfont A 15 7 3 5 84

4 Hillingdon A 15 7 3 5 82

5 Denham Village C 15 3 1 11 49

6 Chalfont B 15 1 2 12 42

Tables > Winter 2018-19 > Division Two

# Team P W D L Points

1 Rickmansworth A 21 20 1 0 164

2 Chalfont C 21 12 3 6 127

3 Chalfont D 21 12 1 8 125

4 Chalfont E 21 10 1 10 107

5 Hillingdon B 21 9 2 10 104

6 Denham Village D 21 8 1 12 92

7 Denham Village E 21 4 3 14 74

8 Brunel A 21 3 0 18 47

Tables > Winter 2018-19 > Division Three

# Team P W D L Points

1 Brunel B 15 12 0 3 103

2 Denham Village G 15 11 1 3 103

3 Denham Village F 15 9 2 4 83

4 Ickenham 15 5 0 10 67

5 St Josephs 15 5 1 9 64

6 Denham Village H 15 1 0 14 28

http://www.tabletennis365/chalfonts

